Vol. 1, No. 23

MAR 22 :66

CENTREX TAKES HOLD?

Although the initial changeover was anything but smooth, gradually the system is improving in its ability to meet the heavy demands of the Medical Center. Those of you who have had difficulty getting an outside line will be glad to hear that additional trunks are now being installed to eliminate the busy signal on Dial 9.

Mr. Ray Scott would like to remind everyone to please inform all people who call them from outside of their new telephone number. The load on the switch-board operators is still very heavy with callers who do not know the numbers of the parties they are calling.

* * * * * * * *

DR. TCHALIAN APPOINTED TO NATIONAL MAXILLOFACIAL PROSTHETICS COMMITTEE

At the recent Chicago Mid-Winter Meeting, Dr. Varoujan Tchalian was appointed to the Membership Committee of the American Academy of Maxillofacial Prosthetics.

On February 23, Dr. Tchalian lectured to the senior medical students at the IU Medical Center on "Cooperation of Dentists and Physicians in the Treatment of Patients with Maxillary Defects".

* * * * * * * *

ENDODONTISTS JOIN IUSD AUTHORS

To the rapidly growing list of textbook authors the names of Drs. Harry J. Healey and Samuel S Patterson have been added. Dr. Healey and Dr. Patterson have agreed to write a new edition of ENDODONTICS for the C. V. Mosby Company of St. Louis, Missouri.

March 14, 1966

DEAN HINE IN FINLAND

Dean Maynard K. Hine is in Turku, Finland to take part in the ceremonies on March 11-12 dedicating the new dental school at the University of Turku.

On March 16, Dean Hine will speak to the dental students at the University of Pittsburgh School of Dentistry at a meeting of the Student ADA.

* * * * * * * *

PROF. PHILLIPS APPOINTED TO VAORAL DISEASE RESEARCH COMMITTEE

Professor Ralph W. Phillips has been appointed to a committee, composed of five scientists in various disciplines from U.S. institutions. The newly formed committee will advise the Chief Medical Director of Research Services for the VA of the current status of oral disease research activities and the merit of new proposals.

* * * * * * * *

IUSD CROWN AND BRIDGE ALUMNI ELECT OFFICERS AT ANNUAL MEETING

The IUSD Advanced Partial Prosthodontics Society, with 32 alumni in attendance, were addressed by Dean Hine and Dr. Ralph McDonald at their annual meeting in Chicago, February 27. Officers elected at the meeting were Dr.' Wally Teteruck of the U.of Kentucky, President; Dr. Zack Kasloff of Winnipeg, Canada, President-Elect; Dr. Roland Dykema, Vice-President; Dr. Ray Maesaka, Secretary-Treasurer; and Dr. John Johnston, Editor. During the meeting, the first John F. Johnston Scholarship Fund Award was presented to Dr. Ronald Jarvis.

FILM SERIES CONTINUED

The second showing in the Dental School's current film series program is scheduled for March 21 and 24 and will feature a film on "Addison's disease". It is hoped that there will be an increase in attendance and enthusiasm as this series progresses. All faculty members and students who are free at the time of the showings are invited and encouraged to attend.

* * * * * * * *

CROWN AND BRIDGE GRAD STUDENTS HOLD FIRST LUNCH-TIME SEMINAR

Monday, March 7 was the date of the first of a series of lunch-time seminars sponsored by the graduate students of the Crown and Bridge Department. Dr. Ronald Blackman presented his findings on pulpal reaction to crown and bridge procedures. Dr. James Page moderated.

Next week, Dr. William Swann will discuss diagnosis and prognosis of common periodontal problems. In addition, he will comment on a film, "Occlusal Equilibration". The time of the session will be 12:00 noon, Monday, March 14, in Room 122. All graduate students are welcome.

* * * * * * * *

PERIO "PATIO" PARTITIONED—
BASEMENT CABINETRY DUE MID-APRIL

As no doubt most everyone knows, the partitions for the Periodontics Department have arrived and been installed, and the floor tiling is on the way to completion. When the balcony offices are occupied, it is planned to convert the east end of the original balcony into a clinical area.

An almost unheard of occurrence in the construction business, the moving back of the date equipment ordered is due to arrive, means that the cabinets for the laboratories in the basement are scheduled to arrive in mid-April instead of May.

HAVE YOU SEEN LIBRARY'S "TOOTHY" PICTURE?

If you have given only a cursory glance at the case which houses the library's current attempt to relieve the general tedium of the corridors, may we request that you take a second look at the specimen in the lower left hand corner. Here is the work of some unknown (alas!) exodontist with a rare flair for exotic creativity. The tintype portrayal of the bearded dentist and patient is interesting in its own right, but the crowning glory and outstanding feature of this object d'art is the frame -- a masterpiece of multitudinous molars! Sadly, historical data is lacking on the artist and his other works, if any. To our know ledge, this piece alone is all that remains extant. But as beauty is its own excuse for being. . . . Owww, think of all those toothaches!

* * * * * * * *

PROF. PHILLIPS, DR. STARKEY PRESENT POSTGRADUATE COURSES

Professor Ralph W. Phillips will present a postgraduate course at the Centennial Celebration of the Washington University School of Dentistry in St. Louis March 15-16.

Dr. Paul Starkey will go to Jacksonville, Florida to give a two-day postgraduate course on pedodontics to members of the Jacksonville Dental Society March 20-21.

* * * * * * *

MR. LINN RECEIVES NEW TITLE NEW ASSISTANT ADDED TO STAFF

Mr. Malcolm Linn will assume new responsibilities in the area of building operations with his new title, Superintendent of Dental Supplies and Equipment. To assist him in this role as well as in his present work, Mr. Donald Adkins of Frankfort has joined the staff. Their combined talents will no doubt be well utilized in the anticipated expansion and remodeling program.

QUEALEYS ENJOYING FLORIDA

In response to our sending her a copy of "InciDENTS" with the new look, Judy Quealey wrote us a very nice letter describing their new life in Florida. Getting Dick's new office into shape and fixing up their new home in Sarasota have kept them quite busy. The spirit of her letter indicates that in spite of their "battle with the bugs" (coexistence with them is inevitable in Florida), they are finding life exciting and rewarding. Many hellos from IUSD go out to the Quealeys.

* * * * * * * *

CROWN AND BRIDGE FACULTY ACTIVE

Dr. Roland W. Dykema attended a Gnathology Seminar at the University of Kentucky at Lexington March 4-5 and is scheduled to lecture to the undergraduate students at the St. Louis University March 17.

Dr. George Mumford gave a ceramics course at the University of New York at Buffalo this past week.

Dr. John Johnston will be at the School of Dentistry, University of Portland, where he will lecture to the undergraduate students and conduct a seminar for the members of the crown and bridge staff and will speak to the faculty on graduate education. On the 18th and 19th, Dr. Johnston will attend a course at the University of Washington and the following week will lecture at the University of Manitoba, Winnipeg, Canada.

* * * * * * * *

DR. BURSTONE LECTURES IN TAMPA THEN FISHES OFF BOCA GRANDE

Dr. Charles Burstone spent the time from March 5-9 delivering a series of lectures to the Florida State Orthodontic Society, which held its annual meeting in Tampa. Sunday, March 6, however, was set aside for deep sea fishing by Dr. Burstone and a number of the FSOS members.

ST. PATRICK'S DAY THEME OF INTERNATIONAL CLUB'S MARCH MEETING

Being the month of March, the International Club plans to celebrate St. Patrick's Day at their gathering on Friday, March 25. The group will meet in the Student Union Building at 7:30 p.m. to view an award-winning film, "Yeat's County", illustrating the beauty of the Sligo countryside of Ireland, as seen by the poet Yeats. Other entertainment of a "traditional" type has been planned, so "cead mile failte"—a hundred thousand welcomes to all.

* * * * * * * *

IUSD DENTAL HYGIENISTS IN COMMUNITY DENTAL HEALTH PROGRAM

On March 21, the 2nd year dental hygiene students will participate in a dental health program to include all the elementary schools in Montgomery County, Indiana. A joint effort of the State Board of Health, the Montgomery County Health Department and IUSD, this program has been in effect since 1952. This program includes all class levels and incorporates dental health education, dental prophylaxis, fluoride treatment, and dental inspection. The benefits are twofold in that the children and their parents realize the importance of early dental care and the students gain practical experience which will be valuable in the practice of their profession.

* * * * * * * *

RILEY DENTAL CLINIC ACTIVE IN NATIONAL CHILD DENTAL HEALTH WEEK

During NCDHW week, February 14-19, faculty and students of the Riley Dental Clinic were involved in various capacities. Dr. Bailey Davis was the chairman of the NCDHW Committee of the I.D.D.S. and Dr. James Jinks was a member of the committee. Graduate students, interns and residents examined second graders in nine elementary schools and showed educational films in several of the city's high schools.

MIXED WELCOMES AND CONGRATULATIONS

Two new boys have made their appearances to Orthodontic faculty recently. Timothy Andrew Burns was born to Dr. and Mrs. Richard Burns February 9 and Patrick Hunter Kenney came to Dr. and Mrs. Charles Kenney February 24.

We would like to congratulate Mrs. Ruth Chilton on her new appointment as Administrative Secretary to the Dean.

New employees we want to welcome are Mrs. Judith Lacy, who will be working in the Oral Pathology laboratory in the Medical Science Building, and Mr. Carl Butler, new assistant to Mrs. Redford in the Animal Room.

* * * * * * * *

PROSTHETICS GIVES FAREWELL PARTY FOR DR. KOYAMA

Dr. Masahiro Koyama was feted by the Prosthetics staff last Friday before his departure Monday, March 7 from the U.S. Dr. Koyama has now returned to his home in Japan after being here for 18 months as a postgraduate student in Prosthetics, studying the House technique.

* * * * * *

IN SYMPATHY

We would like to extend our sympathy to Mrs. Ruth Lively of the Dean's Office in the death of her father, Arthur Neal, Sr., in Bloomington, Indiana, on March 8.

DENTAL RADIOGRAPHY WORKSHOP DRAWS IUSD GRADUATE STUDENTS

On February 26, Doctors R. K. Kuba and A. E. De Aguiar, graduate students in Radiology, attended a seminar/work-shop on panoramic dental radiography in Chicago. The seminar, sponsored by the American Academy of Oral Roentgenology, featured papers on panoramic equipment, techniques, and uses in research and clinical evaluation. Representatives of all panoramic equipment manufacturers were present to answer questions, and discussion periods were held for audience participation.

* * * * * * * *

HYGIENE STUDENT WILL COMPETE FOR "500" QUEEN TITLE

Miss Joyce Worman, first year dental hygiene student, will be one of 33 princesses to compete in the contest to select the Indianapolis "500" Queen. We'll be rooting for you, Joyce!

* * * * * * * *

DONNA HUMPHREYS RECOVERING AFTER SURGERY

Miss Donna Humphreys, dental assistant in the Department of Pedodontics, is now home and on the mend after surgery on Monday, March 7.

* * * * * * *

InciDENTS Editorial Staff:

Dean Maynard K. Hine--Frances Paternoster--Dr. Ralph E. McDonald